

## The Hollis Family to Bolivia

Reaching Bolivia with the Gospel of Christ!!

March 2019

Dear Supporting Churches,

Greetings from the deputation trail. We have many meetings scheduled for the next two months. We have been busy for the Lord and are so grateful for it. We pray that the Lord would bless our ministry and us as we travel. We have been taken on by three more churches for prayer and financial support. God is so good!

We were able to take part in a mission trip to the Dominican Republic the first week of March. We took part in a Bible leadership conference there and took part in different aspects of the ministry there. It was a wonderful time of serving and our children were able to experience living in a culture similar to the one they will see in Bolivia. It also made us grateful for the country we live in now. God used that trip greatly in our lives as we endeavored to be a blessing to the people of Bani in the Dominican Republic. I would also like to report that my back is making slow progress after the car wreck in December 2018. There is still pain and discomfort, but I can see that it is better than it was. It still looks as if surgery will not be needed.

Thank you for all your prayers. Please continue to pray that God will provide the support He wants us to have to get to Bolivia in His timing. We are still planning to be on the field in September of this year. Please pray for us as we start planning for language school and that God will continue to soften the hearts of the people of Bolivia to hear His Gospel. As Isaiah 55:11 says, His Word will not return void, it will accomplish what He pleases it to do, and it shall prosper in the thing where to He sent it.

In Christ,

The Hollis Family to Bolivia